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Dismissal of Dormant 
Actions
Bill M adden, B lessington Ju d d , Sydney

An important amendment to NSW District Court Act 
1973 - Rule has been gazetted and took effect on 
and from 6 December 1996.

The amendment, among other things, provides for 
an additional rule Part 12 Rule 4C relating to the 
dismissal of dormant actions commenced before 
January 1997, and significant changes have been 
made to Part 25 - Evidence Otherwise than at the 
Trial.

Copies o f the Rule are available from Cheryle 
O’Loan at the Law Society of NSW, phone (02) 9926 
0213.

APLA NSW Report
C atherine  H enry, M acM ahon D rake Balding, 
Sydney

In the prevailing politico-economic environment of 
economic rationalism, there are constant threats of 
erosion to the rights of workers and consumers. In 
NSW in 1996, we saw this in the area of workers 
compensation.

In 1997, the scope o f the health professional’s 
liability to the victim o f his/her negligence is at risk 
of being substantially narrowed if the irrational 
scarem ongering of the m edical profession is 
accepted by the state Government. It is fortunate that 
the R eview  o f  Legal L iab ility  o f  M edical 
Practitioners, which is currently under way in NSW, 
is operating within the context of a fa u lt -b a s e d  
system (unlike its Federal counterpart -  the Tito 
Review). Notwithstanding, it is crucial that the 
Government gets a strong message from APLA that 
the capping of future care and future economic loss 
claim s is com pletely unacceptable. Details o f  
APLA’s response to this Review and the work of 
the Medical Negligence Special Interest Group in 
NSW is detailed elsewhere in this Update.

The battle to keep intact the common law regime is 
also exemplified by the proposal to transfer all 
personal injury actions from the Supreme to the 
District Court, again a move that is said to be justified 
on grounds of cost cutting within the portfolio of 
the Attorney-General’s Department. APLA wrote to 
the Attorney prior to the Christmas break and will 
be lobbying the Governm ent on the issue in 
conjunction with other groups who have an interest 
in seeing the Supreme Court continue to hear and 
determine major claims involving the seriously 
injured.

NSW looks likely to break away from the joint 
Commonwealth/State legal aid agreement. In this 
state, legal aid has been unavailable for civil 
proceedings since January 1993. Whilst we deplore 
the Federal Government’s decision to slash more 
than $120 million from legal aid spending over the 
next three years, the shakeup of legal aid funding 
will provide the legal profession with the opportunity 
to completely renegotiate the distribution of the legal 
aid dollar. This is particularly timely given the recent 
suspension  o f  the N SW  Law Foundation’s 
disbursement funding scheme.

There is clearly a lot on the agenda politically for 
NSW this year. We begin the year with more than 
double the state membership of the same time last 
year and a number of new faces with significant
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